
childrenssurgeryintl.org 			            			     612-746-4082  •  info@childrenssurgeryintl.org

WINTER 2021

Changing lives, one child at a time.

– 	Dr. Melesse Gebeyehu who has completed six independent cleft lip and palate repairs.

From the board chair

For Children’s Surgery International, 
2020 was a year of introspection and 
re-imagination; 2021 will be a year of 
expansion and innovation.

In February 2020, the board 
undertook the work of updating our 
mission statement and vision, which 
were immediately put to the test by the 
global pandemic. With international 
travel halted, we could not engage 
with our global partners in the ways we 
were used to. Outgoing board chair 
Melanie McCall led the board through 
the difficult conversations of pandemic 
response and nimble adaptation to 
the changing landscape around us. 

The entire board joins me in thanking 
Melanie for her dedicated leadership 
during this time and for growing the 
board and organization to new heights 
over the last three years.

We are always looking to expand 
the breadth of our global partnerships, 
but this year we will also focus on the 
depth and variety of support we can 
offer. We continue to develop strategic 
partnerships, like those that have allowed 
us to begin 2021 by sending $40,000 
in supplies to our Liberian partners at 
Firestone Duside Hospital and helping 
develop an on-site medical clinic for LEAD 
Monrovia Football Academy.

Our dedicated surgeon partners in 
Ethiopia have shared their stories of 
independent success. Their ability to 
immediately and expertly compensate 
for the absence of western teams with 
fantastic surgical outcomes is the fullest 
embodiment of CSI’s dream and has 
the board adapting our support model 
to best serve their continued growth.  

Internally, we are growing our 
board to best represent all aspects 
of CSI. We currently have directors 
with backgrounds in medicine, 

business, industry, development and 
communication. Operations manager 
Lisa Masterson and communications 
manager Jen Nagorski have developed 
tools to revolutionize our mission 
planning and engagement with 
volunteers and donors. Executive 
director Megan Sparks will continue 
to develop and refine the live online 
lecture series that she spearheaded 
in 2020 reaching partners in Zambia, 
Ethiopia and Liberia.

I look back on 2020 with immeasurable 
gratitude for the commitment and 
ingenuity demonstrated by our partners, 
donors and volunteers. On behalf of the 
board of directors, thank you for all your 
contributions to CSI. We head into 2021 
looking for new ways in which we can add 
value for our partner sites and pursue 
our vision: To reduce global health care 
disparities by helping communities obtain 
the knowledge, skills and tools to provide 
life-changing surgical and medical care 
for children.

Sincerely,

SIVA CHINNADURAI, MD, MPH
Chair, CSI board of directors

I am grateful for what you  
invest in us to be self reliant.L to R: Dr. Melesse Gebeyehu, Dr. Rajanya 

Petersson, Dr. Siva Chinnadaurai and Dr. Fran 
Schneck in Ethiopia, spring 2019.
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Giving is personal

People choose to support CSI for 
many reasons. For one Minnesota family, 
it’s very personal.

When Kelly and Brian Gill were 
expecting their first child, cleft 
abnormalities were “something on their 
radar” because Brian was born with a 
cleft lip and palate. An ultrasound at 
22 weeks gestation revealed Kelly and 
Brian’s baby indeed had a cleft. 

“One of the biggest fears we had 
with the diagnosis was, how am I 
going to feed my baby?” Kelly recalls. 
“Being a speech therapist and a 
child development guru, I knew that 
breastfeeding was the best thing you 
could do for your baby. Our surgeon, 
Dr. Jim Sidman, without question, said, 
‘We are going to support that.’ He knew 
how to connect to a worried mama.” At 
that moment, Kelly and Brian new Dr. 
Sidman was the surgeon for them.

As you can see in Hudson’s photo, Dr. 
Sidman was an artist; the surgery turned 
out beautifully. As time passed, and 
Hudson grew, Kelly and Brian came to 
learn that Dr. Sidman volunteered for CSI, 
as a board member and volunteer surgeon. 

Dr. Sidman was passionate about 
CSI’s mission that fosters self-sufficiency 
of health professionals around the world 
through hands-on training, education 
and collaboration. Kelly and Brian were 
moved by the fact that their now-
beloved surgeon was helping children 
and families just like theirs in parts of 
the world where resources are much 
more limited.

Kelly and her family attended the 
CSI gala and became supporters. Sadly, 
soon after, Dr. Sidman lost a courageous 
battle with prostate cancer. Kelly and 
Brian continue to hold him close to their 
hearts as they actively offer support and 
guidance to other families giving birth 
to children with cleft differences, locally 
— and now around the world.

Kelly Gill with Dr. Jim Sidman at in CSI gala in 2016

How does an organization dedicated to 
facilitating surgical trips continue to realize 

its vision during a pandemic that halts travel?  
At CSI, we decided to get creative. 

CSI Online Education Series 
•	 Presented by urology and ENT surgeons 

on topics like cleft palate and urologic 
imaging, these sessions are opportunities 
for CSI volunteers to connect with our partners around the 
world to transfer knowledge and sustain relationships. 

•	 The program launched in October with nine webinar 
sessions attended by our partners in Ethiopia, Liberia  
and our new partners in Zambia. 

•	 We look forward to expanded offerings in 2021, including 
topics in anesthesia, nursing and pediatrics. 

Supply support
•	 When our colleagues at Arusha Lutheran 

Medical Center in Tanzania were in need of 
PPE and medication, we were able to support 
them with supplies our 2019 team left for future missions. 

•	 We sent a shipment of specialized bottles to our partners 
at St. Andrew’s Children’s Clinic to help babies with cleft 
palates in Mexico. These bottles allow babies to feed and 
get needed nutrients to grow and stay healthy until our 
in-person work can resume. 

•	 A large shipment of requested medical and surgical supplies, 
plus coveted PPE, departed to our longtime partners 
at Firestone Duside Hospital in Liberia last month. This 
shipment is valued at more than $40,000. Thanks to our 
medical volunteers and incredible local and international 
partners, the cost to CSI was only a fraction of the value. 

L: Hudson before surgery.
R: Hudson shows off his 
beautiful smile today.

We are deeply grateful for the strong partnerships and dedicated volunteers that make 
continuing our work during this difficult time possible. We look forward to seeing how 
our current innovations strengthen the work we do when we can resume travel.



We’ve used many words to describe the past year. Unexpected 
is one that comes to mind. It certainly describes one of the last 
gifts CSI received for the year – unexpected in a most wonderful 
way. In late December, CSI received a generous estate gift from 
Lillian and Eugene Crandall Sr. of Blaine, Minn.

In 1999, the Crandalls watched a special on WCCO in which 
anchor Don Shelby shared his experience with Operation Smile. 
According to their daughter, Kimberly, the story touched them 
and reminded Eugene of his days in the Navy during World 
War II where he saw poor and disabled people begging in 
the streets of India. And so began the couple’s dedication to 
making a difference for children like this around the world. They 
soon learned about CSI, which had recently branched off from 
Operation Smile to expand the scope of care and focus on 
teaching to foster self-sufficiency in partner countries.

Kimberly remembers her mother noting that their parents didn’t 
have the resources to leave a legacy and they wanted to be able 
to make a larger impact. They “wanted to save childens’ lives.” 
The Crandalls lived a modest life, and yet the sale of the Crandalls’ 
family home and acreage, which funded the estate gift, allowed 
the couple to make a profound impact. This gift will support 
future CSI trips, providing life-changing surgical care to hundreds 
of children. With our focus on teaching and collaboration, the 
Crandall legacy gift will continue to save lives long into the future.  

The CSI board of directors, staff and volunteers express their 
deep gratitude to Eugene, Lillian and their family for this estate 
gift. While unexpected for CSI, this planned gift was made with 
intention by a profoundly generous couple. We are proud to honor 
their wishes to help improve the lives of children around the world! 

Giving with intention

Join the Crandalls in changing  
lives around the world.

Make a lasting impact with a planned gift to CSI.  
To learn more, contact CSI executive director Megan Sparks 
at megan@childrenssurgeryintl.org or 612-746-4082.

THANK YOU
to everyone who attended the first-ever 
CSI virtual fundraising event – held in 
September in place of our spring gala. 
Supporters rose to the occasion with 
generous gifts that totaled over $220,000. 
We were thrilled to be joined by hundreds 
of viewers from around the world.

BE the LIGHT
AT HOME

“He never looked for praises. He was never one to boast. 
He just went on quietly working for those he loved the most. 
His dreams were seldom spoken. His wants were very few. And 
most of the time his worries went unspoken, too. He was there 
... a firm foundation through all our storms of life, a sturdy hand 
to hold onto in times of stress and strife.”

– EUGENE CRANDALL SR.’S OBITUARY

Clockwise from top left: Jennifer and David Keil and family; 
Dr. Jesse Hennum; Gracie Price; Anna Koppel, RN and 
Danny Lee; Dr. Trish Valusek and kids; Wyn Huynh, CRNA
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Executive Director
Megan Sparks

Medical Director
Dave Tetzlaff, MD
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Lisa Masterson

Office and  
Communications Manager
Jen Nagorski

Board of Directors
Siva Chinnadurai, MD, MPH 
Amy Fischer, Vice-Chair
Peter Falker, Treasurer
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Dody Barr, RN
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Melanie McCall
Conrad Nguyen
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Did you know 
that many 
companies will 
match your 
charitable 

donations? Check with your 
employer to see if there is a 
matching program available to you.

2021 trips
CSI has surgical trips planned 
for fall 2021 to Mexico, 
Ethiopia and Tanzania. Our 
board and staff continue to 
work with our partners to 
determine the safest way to 
resume travel.

DOUBLE

YOUR

IMPACT



Thank you, 2020 donors and volunteers

$10,000  +
BAME Foundation
Children’s Minnesota
Lillian and Eugene Crandall Sr.
Firestone Natural Rubber
Lubrication Technologies
William Murray
Sexton Foundation
Hans and Kristin Ulland

$5,000-9,999
Scott and Jennifer Gill	
Gillette Children’s Specialty 

Healthcare	
Cindy and Dave Halverson
Mary and Joel Johnson	
Harry and Janet Kitselman 

Foundation	
Melanie McCall and  

Dr. Daniel Sampson	
Medical Arts Building/Rice Real Estate
Medtronic Foundation Volunteer  

Grant Program	
Neal Peterson and  

Deanna Thompson	
Theresa and Dr. Michael Philbin
Karin and Tyler Phillips	
Zinda Schaefer	
Linda and Richard Sedgwick
Drs. David and Naomi Tetzlaff
Dr. David Vandersteen	

$2,000-4,999
David and Kay Aaker	
Dr. Michael and Elizabeth Angel
Chaska Lions	
Simon Chunkath and Deven Nelson
Ronald and Joan Cornwell
Lawrence and Michelle Crowe
Greg Doyle and Sandra Zimmerman
Dr. Kevin Healy	
Brian and Karen Holcomb	
Dr. Bruce and Jan Hultgren
Jennifer and David Keil	
Key Surgical	
NorthStar Surgical	
Drs. Erin and Ben Novak	
Ronald and Linda Ott	

Dr. Ryan Rekuski and  
Kerri Shaughnessy	

Richard and Ellen Reynolds
Dr. Brianne and Jeff Roby	
Rothfork Family Foundation
Sara Sedgwick	
Timothy and Diane Thorpe
Dr. Patricia Valusek	
Kelly Vincent	
Laura and Garrett Vincent	
James Zimmerman and  

Dr. Paul Melchert	

$500-1,999
Allina Health Community Engagement
Kim and Lyndon Andersen
Anonymous	
Dr. Bob and Ashley Azar	
Joy Barbre	
Karen Barnes	
Jeff Barnett	
Dr. Anamaria Betterman	
Haley Bye		
Maggie and Dr. Keith Cavanaugh
Dr. Rajeev Chaudhry	
John and Debbie Chauss	
Dr. Siva and Kelsey Chinnadurai
Kevin and Jane Collier	
Bill and Kate Cullen	
Jason and Jennifer DeShaw
Dr. Sónia Duarte	
Traci and Vincent Esades	
Jack and Eileen Falker	
Thomas and Jeanne Fansler
Dr. Bruce and Karen Ferrara
Amy and John Fischer	
Colleen Fitzpatrick and Kevin Murphy
Dr. Michael and Michelle Fritz
Jan Gauger	
Otto Gotzsche	
Michael Gotzsche and Mary Moench
Dr. Jon Grischkan	
Dorothy Guanella	
Heimerman Family Designated 

Endowment Fund	
Dr. Jesse Hennum and  

Pamela Marentette	
Robert and Pamela Herrick
Dr. Karen Hick	
Hannah Hiller Buckley	

Cheryl Holihan	
Carol and Thomas Holmes
Jamie Huffman	
Rick Hurt and Ingrid Myers
Wyn Huynh and Bob Zehrer
Philip Johnson	
Jon Kachelmacher and  

Jennifer Kreiman	
Laura and Rick Kakach	
Dr. Micki Klearman and Joe Iacocca
David Knoblauch and  

Suzanne Woodrich	
Margaret and Rob Koop	
Anna Koppel and Daniel Lee
Katie and Sam Lane	
Sally and Charles Lannin	
Dr. Scott Lebard	
Nancy Lee	
Kim and Marlaine Maahs	
Jan Martland and Brian Murphy
Barbara Mayer	
Dr. James and Sarah Mccabe
McKesson Foundation	
Kathy Mcrae and Bill Beltz	
Luke and Janice Melchert	
Patrick and Carol Milan	
Richard and Maribeth Murphy
Jen and Tony Nagorski	
Dr. Megan Nolan Norman  

and Chris Norman	
Tracy Olmscheid	
Vicki Olson	
Doris Osuorah	
Jessica and Jeremy Palmi	
Celia Pearson	
Dr. Rajanya Petersson	
David and Gretchen Porter
Premier Healthcare Solutions, Inc.
Kristin and Matt Price	
Kris Raasch	
Julie Railsback and David Hilden
Lynn and Ruthanne Randall
Marvin Rapp	
Dr. Budd Renier	
Dr. R. Hampton Rich and Basil Cheng
Julie and Randy Roberts	
Ana Rojas Vazquez	
Jon and Sue Ruth	
Daniel and Laura Schleck	
Drs. Andrew and Sarah Scott
Marianne and Dick Seidenstricker
Dr. Craig Smith	

Megan and Jack Sparks	
George and Rose Marie Steiner
Sarah Stenson	
Katie and Charles Stewart	
Todd and Amy Stinson	
Nadine Stoner	
Greg Tripp	
Susan Turnquist	
Matt and Denise Tveite	
Mike and Carol Tveite	
Jen and Charlie Vanek	
Michael and Janet Wagner
Elizabeth Westfall and  

Jennifer Mugniani	
Dina and Mark Westlund	
Tim and Kathleen Whitten	
Barb and Jeff Wiemann	
Norie Wilson and Bill Brink
Dr. Tim and Jillian Wood	
Judith and Michael Wright	
Chris and Teresa Zupancich
Anastasia Zvonek
	

$200-499
Patty and Jonathan Akers	
Steven Anderson	
Rosemary Augustine	
Dennis Barr	
Denise Blankenship and  

Brenda Savage	
Karen and Terry Brill	
Elizabeth and Steve Buie	
Cargill	
Marie and John Carlson	
Dr. Brent and Rosie Cataldo
Kathryn Cullen	
Don and Janet Darden	
Sara and Jock Donaldson	
Gregory and Kathy Ennen	
John and Amy Erlandson	
Duane Evans	
Dr. Janelle Fox	
Dr. Lisa and Chad Fredkove
Richard and Susan Fritz	
Roger and Carol Frommelt
Tiffany Hale	
Brad Hanson	
Sue and Thomas Hanson	
Michelle Harris and Pete Tanghe
Richard and Diane Harrison

Mary Homan	
Christine and Wayne Houle
Impact Concessions	
Dale Kivimaki	
Phil and Carol Koppel	
Kathie Lenzen	
Diane and Mike Leonard	
Gary and Susan Martland	
Michael and Darlene Moen
Michael and Shawne Monahan
H. Christine Moore	
Conrad Nguyen and Stacey Brown
Robert Niedringhaus	
Bob Nielsen	
Glenn and Erna Peterson	
Neil Roberts	
Jean Rokke	
Stephen Roman	
Maria Rubin	
Daniel and Leslie Schmidt	
Krista and Don Schwartz	
Maureen and Craig Shaver
Joyce Sidman	
Marie Speltz	
Jim and Joan Stege	
Beth Stoneberg	
Dr. Susan Streitz	
Hilary and Sean Sweeney	
Malane Thelen	
Dr. Paul and Bette Vandersteen
Amy Jo and Arin Van Culin
John Van Hoomissen	
Lee Vaughan	
Sharalee Walton	
Samuel and Jennifer Watson
Diane and James Weber	
Michael Wyllis
	

$0-199
Mary and Ken Ackerman
Diane Adamski
Nancy Adelman
Asia Ahmayya
Fazly and Tasneem Alahi
Jacob and Kimberly Andersen
Anonymous
Yvonne Avila
Evan Baet-Epper
Somasundram Balakrushnan
Alicia and Jason Bame-Anderson

We could not accomplish our important work without your support over the past year.



Eugene and Alice Baniecke
Cindy Barr
Dorothy and Jeff Barr
Garrett Barr
Lynn Barr
Sue Baysden
Denise and Francis Beaudry
Jodi Becker
Chica Bee
Karen Belz
Lauren Benson
Elaine Benson-Moosbrugger
Carol Bidner
Janice Billerbeck
Kelly Biondi
Ted Biro and Betty Wu
Dale Boline
Amanda Bomgren
Lisa Boone
Drew Breckheimer
Gail Brown
Jon and Cathy Buggy
Andrea and Bruce Candlin
Glenn Cannon
Michele and Dale Cazett
Diane Christiansen
Dr. Marty Clayman
Thomas and Maria Coffman
Linda Conard
Katie Conlin
Catherine Cook
Jody Cooper
Dionne Corcoran
Daniel and Shawn Correll
Raquel and Kevin Counihan
Diane Cross
Kara Cummings
Harlan and Sandra Dalbec
Peter Dast
Steven Dast
RaGeana Davidson
Barry Davies
Julia Davis
Kirk Dennison
Tony and Mesa Denny
Michael DeSanctis
Gloria Deshaw
Jason Devine
Paul Diedrich
Michaela Diercks
Bob Dodd
Margaret Dornfeld
David Doth
Russell Douglas
Jeff Drawbond
James Dunn
Henry Duwe
Rand Eaton
Deanna Egan Alvord
Chris and Kate Egert
Cara Eline
Erin Elizabeth
Linda Englander
Mary Fagerholm Smyth
Theresa Fawcett
Amy and John Fedie
Michael Felber
Evan Fischer
Reed Fischer
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Evelyn Fuller
Robin Henry Fussy
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Thomas Gergen
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Kirsten Granberg
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Mark Grubich
Matt Hagen
Peter and Marica Hagen
Alan Halbert
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Craig Hansen
Andrew Hanson
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Lori Hart
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Mary Hartnett
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John Hawley
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Karen Hermanson
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Katie Houle
Rachael Houle
Mary Hufford
Jean Hurlbert
Steve Jackson
Kaaren Jacobson
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Randy and Rosie Jensen
Jean and John Johnson
Marilou Johnson
Richard and Mary Johnson
Zelia Johnson
Eric Jome
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Regina Hanson
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Cherri Keene
Charlee Kimmes and  

Dayton Benson
Barb Kleckner
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Lora and Jim Koppel
Molly Koppel
Tom Kozlak
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Danni Land
Eric Lang
Susan and Mark Lanie
Hans Lee
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Karen and Anna Lindgren
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Griff Madigan
Marvin and Diane Magnuson
Cheryl Mahin
Keith Matejka
Jeri Mattson
Laverta Mauch
Lisa Maw
Michael and Maggie Mayer
Richard and Linda Mayer
Dian McCall
James Mccall
Russell and Kay McCall
Jennifer McCarthy
Sandi McDonald
Susan and Bob McMullan
Julie and Andrew Meidl
Paul and Joyce Melchert
Dr. Peter and Christine Melchert
Shannon Melia
Laura Michaud
Alan Michels
Glenda Miller
Robin and Michael Miller
Sandy Miller
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Nolan Morice
Nancy Morin
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Scott Mumm
Karen Munson
Mike and Mary Lynn Murphy
Nick and Laura Murphy
Stephanie Murphy
Lloyd Nagbe
Nanette Nelson
Julie Nguyen
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Cameron Olsen
Dr. Nelson Telles Garcia  
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Christopher Ory
Dr. Shannon Parkos
Kristin Paukert
Rose Peck
Lukas Petersen
Timothy and Kristen Peterson
Dan Philbin
Corynne Philipsek
Piper Sandler Companies, Inc.
Carolyn and Doug Pitman
Dennis Pope
Kimberly Proffitt
Matt Quock
Lynn Rae and Kim Fors
Amy Ranae
Tasneem Rashid

Zoë Reker and Robert Newcomb
Colleen Renier
Karin and Steve Renier
Thomson Reuters
Matt Ricchetti
Jacob Richtman
Scott Roby and Aileen Ahiskali
Allison Rogne
Ethan Roth
Jill and Bill Rowland
Karen Rudrud
Jefferson Sahn
Salesforce
Judy Sampson
Meredith Sampson
Dr. Raj Sarpal and  

Kristen Woody
Jimmy Saunders
Kory Schleicher
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Schopp
Jane Schwartzman
Hailey Sedlacek
Pinky Nugbo Selma-Wesseh
Audrey and Earl Shamp 

Charitable Fund 
Sabina Siddiqui
Bobby and Nikki Simon
Sarah Snyder
Ronald Sobczak
Robin Sparks
Nicole Sprouls
Patricia Stinson
Gerhardt Stueve
Allison and Jon Sundquist
Rebecca Susag
Mervin and Jacqueline 

Thompson
John and Patti Thornton
Thrivent Financial
Tammy Toth
Kelly Tregarthen
Roxanne Truen
Fernando Urbina
Saskia Van Riessen
Victoria Vandersteen
Joan Vaughn
Ramón Virasoro
Wagner Press & Graphics
Mary Jo Wagner
Nancy and Michael Walsh
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Lisa Turner and Brad Warner
Francie and Jim Webber
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Callie Wick
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John and Alison Zak
Paula Zilka
Don and Cindy Zimmerman

In Memory
Our donors honor and  

CSI remembers:
Rita Johnson
Jim Michels
William Murphy
Mara Renier
Dr. James Sidman

In Kind
Bernice Caruth
Children’s Minnesota
Crocus Hill Preschool  

(Kathy Hopkins)
Dorsey & Whitney LLP
Eagle Brook Church  

Sewing Team
Firestone Liberia
Freestyle Productions
MATTER
Murphy Warehouse
Northstar Surgical
RICE Real Estate Company
Riverdale Travel
Simply Jane/ArtAble
Sterling State Bank
Tekyard Medical

Volunteers
Patty Akers, CRNA
Fazly Alahi
Monika Banach, CRNA
Karen Barnes, CRNA
Dody Barr, RN
Sue Baysden
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Mary Bye, RN
Dr. Alonso Carrasco Jr.
Samantha Chaplin, RN
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Peter Falker
Patrick Faunillan, CRNA
Amy Fischer
Dr. Janelle Fox
Jan Gauger, NP
Kirsten Granberg
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Dr. Karen Hick
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Carol Holmes
Wyn Huynh, CRNA
Mary Johnson, RN
Philip Johnson, RN
Dr. Greg Kelts
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Lora Koppel, RN
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Alexis Krienke
Dr. Tim Lander
Katie Lane
Sally Lannin
Danny Lee
Cathy Manley, CRNA
Cindy Markham, RN
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Dr. James McCabe
Melanie McCall
Margaux McClure
Susan McMullan
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Cindy Mord, RN
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LouAnn Randall, RN
Ruthanne Randall
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Dr. Brianne Roby
Ana Vazquez Rojas, RN
Maria Rubin, RN
Zinda Schaefer
Dr. Andrew Scott
Linda Sedgwick, RN
Dr. Raj Sarpal
Craig Smith, MDA
Linda Specht
Sarah Stenson
Katie Stewart
Todd Stinson
Dr. Dave Tetzlaff
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Susan Turnquist, RN
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Norie Wilson, RN
Dr. Tim Wood
James Zimmerman
Anastasia Zvonek, CRNA
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